The Beetown monthly meeting was held on July 6th, 2023 at 6:00 pm at the Beetown Town Hall.  Present were Chairman Darwin Anderson, Supervisors Bart Breuer, and Gary Mumm, Treasurer Susan Mumm, Clerk Lisa Ellis, and Dillin. Residents at Large where: None.

The meeting was opened by Chairman Darwin Anderson.  The Agenda was posted on the Town Website, USPS, Feed Mill and at the Town Hall.

Residents: 

Patrolman’s report: Cold patching is done on Koppin Lane and University Farm Rd. Dillin will spray weeds on along sides of University Farm Rd before paving is finished.

Clerk’s report: Lisa read the minutes and list of paid bills which amounted to $23,654.64. A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve.  

Treasurers report: Sue read the treasurers report. A motion was made and seconded to approve.

Plow Truck update. Tom Schieltz from Truck Country was in attendance and went over the plow truck specs. After a long discussion, the board decided to purchase the truck without a trade-in. Our current International truck will be listed for sale. A motion was made and seconded to approve. 

It was decided that Pipestone will pay for the new culvert at the intersection of Hudson and Diamond Grove Rd. We will pay for patching the road over the culvert. 

The bank at Porters Bridge along side Doug Wiedenbecks is caving down where the ditch was dug out. It was suggested that the township will pay for rip rap and Doug should pay for rest. This will be tabled til we get a report from Bailey. 

Ayers and Associates will be in area to look at ITC damage. They should have a report ready by end of July. 

Gary will call Schmitz Sanitation to get a portapotty at the Beetown park. We will rent from Early April til the end of October. Bart will call Grant County Sanitation for legalities of tearing down the old bathroom. 

Other Business: Jacob Imhoff wants a dog license. He will need to contact Grant County offices. 
	Voting machine is ready to be picked up.
	Trash can at the park needs to be cleaned out periodically. This will be townships responsibility
	Darrell Caley made a strong box at the dump.
	Darwin is in contact with Tranel and Marklien to get 50% reimbursement for Shortcut Rd
	We prepaid LP fuel from New Horizons for Townhall. Motion was made and seconded to approve

Motion was made and seconded to go into closed session for Dillins review.

Motion was made and seconded to adjourn closed session and return to open session.

The monthly meeting for next month was set for August 10th at 6pm. 

A motion was made and 2nd to adjourn meeting at 7:38pm.

Respectfully submitted:   Lisa Ellis – Clerk 
A motion was made, seconded and carried on: August 10th, 2023  to approve the minutes as read.

